
 

 

F4 Technical Advisory Memo 
 

№:             TAMF4-2019-008 

Date:         October 18, 2019 

Subject:    HPD Bulletin F4-2019-EN002 Cam Cover Breather 
 
See this HPD bulletin for information on the breather and its installation. 
 
HPD will distribute F4 cam cover breathers at the 2019 COTA event.  Teams may pick up breathers for all 
cars entered, as well as for any cars not at COTA.  To obtain breathers after the 2019 COTA event, 
contact GRMSAdmin@hra.com.  There is no charge for the breather. 
 
The breather must not be installed at the 2019 COTA event.  Any cars found with breathers installed at 
COTA will be subject to a tech violation. 
 
The breather is a mandatory update for the 2020 season.  It must be installed on all cars in 2020.  The 
entire breather assembly is a Type 1 part and must be used exactly as supplied and installed exactly as 
described in the HPD bulletin. 
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